
STAFF REPORT ON PROPOSED LEGISLATION

To: Mayor Gavin Buckley

From: Michael Mallinoff

Date: July 6, 2023

Subject: R-37-23: March on Washington 60th Anniversary Commemoration Waiver

Purpose of legislation
The purpose of this legislation is to.waive City Code restrictions on Major Events at City Dock
two weeks in a row and authorize the March on Washington 60th Anniversary Commemoration
march and rally on August 26, 2023.

Impact of legislation on operations
The impact of this legislation regarding the March on Washington 60th Anniversary
Commemoration event depends on assumptions made about what will happen if this legislation
is not approved. If the event would take place as planned at City Dock but at a later date, then
the various event impacts around traffic control and security would remain the same. If the
event would take place on the same date but at an alternate location, those factors could be
different. In general, events at City Dock require greater coordination and have larger impacts
to traffic and security than events that occur in other places in the City.

Impact of legislation on staffing
Potential operational impacts described above would require staff overtime to implement in the
Department of Transportation and the Annapolis Police Department.

Prepared by Victoria Buckland, Assistant City Manager


